[image: image1.jpg]s ! a dignified

Revolution




Alone we can do so little; together we achieve so much!

NEWS UPDATE: JULY 2009

Welcome to the latest news update. As ever, there is plenty of news and  information to share. We welcome your comments, suggestions and enquiries.  If you have any information that you would like to share with others please let us know and we will be happy to circulate it in the next edition of the newsletter.

Join the mailing list

If you are reading a copy of this email forwarded to you by a colleague we may not have your contact details.  If you would like to guarantee a regular monthly copy of the mailing send your details to info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

A Dignified Revolution, Britannia House, High Street, Cowbridge, CF71 7AD

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

Developing A Culture of Respect

Friday, 16 October 2009

RNIB Cymru, Cardiff

This one day workshop aims to help people who have faced barriers at work when trying to improve the quality of care. Delegates will be able to gain an understanding of  the range of responses available to help them tackle a lack of respect in the workplace; share experiences with people in a similar position, distinguish between conflict and possible personality disorder and appreciate the concepts of  "the power of the coat" and "the power of crowds"

Perceptive Professionals Embedding Dignity and Respect in a Care Environment 

Wednesday 11 November 2009, Talardy Hotel, St Asaph 

Friday 13 November 2009, RNIB Cymru, Cardiff 

These workshops are focused on fine tuning communication and listening skills to enrich relationships between patients/clients, relatives, carers and colleagues.   If you would like further information or to book on-line please click on the link above, or email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk. The evaluation from previous events are available in the documents section of our website
Hygiene and Infection: A basic human need, fundamental to health and well-being and essential to reduce the risk of hospital acquired infections

This is the second in a series of articles that we are writing, which is focused on hygiene and infection in a hospital setting. The article is based on the correspondence from members of the public following the publication of one of our case studies in the Daily Mail. If you would like a copy email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

GOOD NEWS CORNER

We have a number of good news items to share this month, which is great – please keep them coming!

Patient satisfaction high for North West Wales District Nursing Teams

The North West Wales Federation of Community Health Councils (CHC) has recently completed a patient satisfaction survey of the District Nursing Service provided in North West Wales, with excellent results. The aim of the survey was to ascertain how the users of the service felt they were treated with regard to communication and information, dignity and respect, safety and the promotion of independence 

Medical students to focus on dignity

The Socialist Health Association has recently conducted a survey of medical students views on dignity and old age. As a result community tutors for 1st  year medical students at the London Medical School at Queen Mary University of London are considering the possibility of developing a student study component which will focus on Dignity in Old Age. They will also be trying to ensure that Dignity is a key focus for the objectives of the Medical Society's older people's day in future years

Manchester LINk

The Manchester Local Involvement Network (LINk) is focusing some of its work on dignity and respect. There is a special feature in their current newsletter. If you would like further information and involvement email valeska@blackhealthagency.org.uk
Mystery shoppers in Central and North West London NHS Foundation Trust 

The trust plans to use patients to investigate how its wards, sites and staff are performing in the same way that the retail and hospitality industries use ‘mystery shoppers’ to measure customer service. The intention is to bring a ‘fresh pair of eyes’ to the day-to-day working of the organisation.  A Dignified Revolution, since its establishment, has been calling on the NHS to introduce independent mystery visitors to audit its services

A rights based approach to healthcare

The Board of the Mersey Care NHS Trust has adopted a rights based approach to the involvement of service users and all its stakeholders. They are involved in a number of ways. For example:

staff recruitment and retention

staff induction

research and evaluation 

Trust website development

For more information email lindsey.dyer@merseycare.nhs.uk 

CAUSE FOR CONCERN

Does anyone care anymore?

A member of our network has written to share a disappointing recent experience. She has written to the chief executive of the NHS trust concerned, and is awaiting a reply.

"A 90 year old with no immediate family was asked to attend a hospital 35 miles away on 2 consecutive days for a test that she can have done at her local hospital, within walking distance of her home. Apart from the stress and worry this caused, there was nobody she felt able to talk to. She also would have had to pay approximately £20 per journey each day. It appears that nobody cares any more. I have actually organised for her to have the test locally and have asked the chief executive to reply, so await his comments"

We will let you know if/when we receive feedback on the outcome 

Concern about MPs responses to members of the public

We have received a number of emails from members of the public who have written to their MPS and been disappointed with the response. The disappointment is largely due to the fact that MPs are responding with a list of all the interventions that have been put in place to address the issues of inappropriate care without providing any insight into the impact that these interventions are having. We recently received such an example from a member of the public

“After forwarding your mails on to my MP he has sent me the reply he received from Phil Hope, Minister of State for Care Services regarding nutrition for older people in health and social care institutions.  I am not sure how helpful the reply is.  Phil talks about 'protected mealtimes', 'colour coded food trays' and quotes survey results citing patient satisfaction. He mentions the Nutrition Action Plan published in October 2007 and that there is a network of over 6,000 local dignity champions across the country. He also mentions the Dignity in Care Campaign launched by the Dept of Health in 2006 and my MP has enclosed a copy of the Dignity in Care Adults' Services SCIE guide. On the one hand, I am pleased that my MP is listening and corresponding with Phil Hope but my cynical side feels that sending me all this stuff is an empty gesture that doesn't mean anything.

I have yet to see the colour tray coding system be used in a hospital and my own experience of patient surveys is that it is a lengthy form you are given near the time of discharge. I doubt that an elderly vulnerable patient would be able to complete it or even be given it. I felt so vulnerable myself that I was unable/too scared to fill my form out honestly (and criticise my own consultant for his poor conduct towards me). I have also never met a 'dignity champion' (whatever that is!)”

Whilst we agree that  it is good that MPs are responding they need to ensure that they are providing good quality feedback and not just empty gestures in an effort to placate a general public that is extremely frustrated with the poor standards of hospital care that our vulnerable older people endure on a daily basis, and which has now gone on for years. 

The response that was received gave no indication of the impact of the interventions. For example, a recent Health Service Journal survey of the impact that the nutrition action plan is having showed that the plan has had little impact on care. When respondents were asked for the levels of nutritional care and management in the NHS, replies included abominable and potentially lethal. Only 17% felt that the plan had improved care a lot.  With regard to the red tray system it is only effective if staff realise that they need to help people who have a red tray - we receive many emails from relatives and we have numerous examples where patients identified in need of help are still not receiving it. 

It has to be acknowledged that some patients do receive very good care and staff are working in very difficult circumstances – a task oriented, target driven system within the NHS which is designed to meet the needs of organisations and Government but not necessarily the service user 

The NHS should also be taking a human rights approach to healthcare - particularly as dignity & respect are key principles of the Human Rights Act. A Human Rights approach means valuing people and involving them not only in care but also service development and delivery. The British Institute of Human Rights has been undertaking a pilot project of Human Rights in healthcare - it would be useful for the government to support this if they are really committed to improving NHS services 

The general public also need to make themselves more aware of their rights - there are some useful guides for the public on the British Institute of Human Rights website
ACTIVITY

Training 

On 22 and 23 June we ran our Dignity Is More Than Just A Word workshops in Cardiff and St Asaph respectively. The days were very well received. Some of the comments from delegates were as follows:

"This course should be promoted through social services, domiciliary care, NHS and nursing and residential homes"

"I think all staff should be made aware of this course"

"I had a very enjoyable day, was an excellent reminder of where we need to go back to basics in nursing care"

"Thoroughly recommend this training to all involved in communicating with others, but particularly in the caring/social sector"

Evaluations from the events can be found on our website 

Meetings

We:

attended the recent summit on human rights which was held in Swansea. We have requested to meet with the Equalities & Human Rights Commission in Wales

attended the Welsh Assembly Government Dignity in Care, Social Care Sub Group meeting

met with the Chair of the Porthcawl Women's Institute and an advisor from the local WI Federation to discuss putting a resolution forward for 2010/11 regarding the dignity of older people in hospital

Our member in Northampton has joined the local LINKS group and sent us the following report:

"I attended the meeting of Northampton General Hospital LINKS forum and they are very involved with many issues including inspections in the hospital, rather like Professional Concern in Derby. They are a diverse group of people who have fingers in many pies all helpful to the cause. They stem from the various organisations e.g. the previous health and public patient involvement and local Healthcare Commission. They are also more involved with public meetings. I was impressed with what they do and with their enthusiasm. I was able to tell them about A Dignified Revolution and I was invited to join their group which I have done". If you would like further information email Wendy Patel WPatel@aol.com 

Invitations

We have been invited to: 

participate in a Department of Health project that is focused on eliminating mixed sex accommodation within hospitals. It is being managed by the Design Council

run a workshop at the Soroptimist UK study day to be held in Reading University on 10 July 2010

participate in an awareness event that is being held at the Senior Health Shop in Barry on Tuesday 13 October 2009

talk at an Age Concern meeting in North Wales event on Tuesday 10 November 2009

submit an article for inclusion in the Carmarthenshire over 50s newsletter

Publications

One of our founder member’s case studies has been published in the Journal of Adult Protection

We have also been invited to write an article:

on dignity and respect for the British Journal of Healthcare Assistants

about A Dignified Revolution for inclusion in the Journal of Adult Protection

Other

We have given our views on the impact of the Department of Health Dignity in Care campaign. Opinion Leader have been commissioned to carry out an impact assessment

We have posted details of our food and drink and hygiene and infection articles in the Royal College of Nursing discussion forms and in the Dignity Champions chat room on the Department of Health website

FEEDBACK

Alzheimer Society survey response

We have received the following email from the Alzheimer's Society in relation to the distribution of their recent survey on hospital care

"I just wanted to say thank you so much for highlighting the Alzheimer's Society research on care in hospitals, on a general ward, in an earlier bulletin. This has been so helpful to us - I can't believe how much more widely it has allowed the questionnaires to be distributed. It is obviously a huge network! On the whole, I think I can rightly say that the majority of enquiries [from across the Uk] were from hospitals in Wales".

We would like to thank anyone on our network who has took the time to participate in the survey. It has obviously been extremely beneficial for the Alzheimer's Society. We look forward to receiving the report of the survey in due course

Other feedback

”A very comprehensive newsletter…well done!"

"I would be grateful to be included on your mailing address - very useful information"

"Thank you for keeping me updated. Some excellent and very sad articles. I have printed the one about food and drink for my managers and will print a different article for each meeting"

“Thank you so much for the action that you are taking. I support you all the way”

“What a brilliant article - as an ex-SRN and a journalist I think this is excellent. Thank you”

“Thank you for this - the quotes and evidence in here is truly shocking as was that of the nutrition article”

“I think this is a very powerful document” (hygiene article)

SUPPORTERS

We are grateful to the following organisations and groups for their support in raising awareness of A Dignified Revolution and its cause:

Manchester LINk is promoting A Dignified Revolution through its newsletter

The programme manager for the English Dignity in Care campaign is:

passing the articles that we have written to Sir Michael Parkinson. He is currently writing his "Year as Dignity Ambassador" report and it is thought that he will be able to use information from the articles in his report 

including both of the articles on the dignity campaign website in the news stories and encouraging Dignity Champions to read them 

sending them on to the Chief Nurse and policy officials in the Department of Health who have responsibility for nutrition and infection control

And …. a big thank you to the many other people who forward our information on. It all helps to raise awareness and keep the issue in people's minds!

REPORTS

Study into human rights in England and Wales 

The findings from a major new inquiry report released by the Equality and Human Rights Commission has found that:

an overwhelming majority of British people support legislation protecting their human rights 

where a human rights approach is incorporated into public services both users and providers benefit

Witnesses told the Inquiry about innovative and exciting new human rights initiatives and called for more leadership in promoting the positive benefits a human rights approach can bring. Read more about the public's perceptions from the survey

RESOURCES

RCN learning resource on Human Rights

A new e-learning resource on the Royal College of Nursing website is designed to help nurses understand the legislation related to it. The resource is available on the e-learning section of the RCN website
Hungry to Be Heard Campaign

Since launching its 'Hungry To Be Heard' campaign in 2006 Age Concern and Help the Aged have been working with hospitals across the country to implement 7 steps to improve hospital mealtimes for older patients. This includes using red trays, protected mealtimes and trained volunteers where appropriate. As part of the campaign a number of materials have been produced to help hospitals and members of the public tackle the issue of malnutrition. There is a:

leaflet on spotting the signs of malnutrition 

resource pack for hospitals and three short videos highlighting the recommended steps that can be used as part of training sessions

If you would like further information about the campaign or copies of the Hungry to be Heard materials visit www.ageconcern.org.uk/htbh email htbh@ace.org.uk or call 0208 765 7656

Internet guide to the care and rights of older people

The fundamental objective of this website is to empower people with the information they will need to make informed choices – to give them continuing control in their lives, or the lives of their loved ones

The Hackney older people's dignity code

The code has been developed in response to the national Dignity Challenge and with particular regard to Article 25 of the European Charter of Fundamental Rights

The code sets out the issues considered to be important in contributing to personal dignity and has been endorsed across the local health and social care partnership

NEWS

Diary of despair of pensioner who died in 'zoo' hospital after catalogue of blunders by staff
A horrifying journal of the neglect a great-grandmother suffered in hospital has been published by her family. Betty Dunn, 79, was admitted with a routine stomach problem but died six weeks later after a string of medical errors. During this time her relatives compiled the diary detailing her ordeal in a ward they grimly nicknamed the 'zoo'. In 2006, a coroner condemned the hospital after four elderly patients died in agony following what he called 'despicable and absolutely chaotic' treatment 

Have your say in how health and social care services should be improved

Care Quality Commission wants you to have a bigger say in how the health and social care services that you use should be improved. There are many ways in which you can be involved. For example:

consultations 

voluntary bodies, including Local Involvement Networks (LINks)

Care Quality Commission will also involve people directly:

as Experts by Experience 

as advisers

They will let you know how the things you have told them have helped them to:

make decisions 

assess care services 

do reviews and studies 

For more information email enquiries@cqc.org.uk
Care insurance planned for older people

Older people in England could be asked to take out insurance to pay for long-term care in their old age under new government plans

Patient safety: sixth report of session 2008-09

The House of Commons Health Committee have suggested in their latest report that targets sometimes push patient safety concerns aside. The report also highlights inaction on measures which could save lives and suggests that a fear of litigation and a “blame culture” was preventing healthcare workers from being open when mistakes occurred

Whistleblower helpline for doctors 

Hospital doctors wanting to raise fears about patient safety are to be given an anonymous “whistleblower” helpline because of growing evidence of staff reluctance to speak out for fear of recriminations. The dedicated phoneline has been set up as part of new guidelines issued by the British Medical Association, and seen by The Times, designed to help to formalise the process of “whistleblowing” in the NHS

Fitness to practise annual report: 1 April 2008 to 31 March 2009 

Figures presented in a report to the Nursing and Midwifery Council (NMC) show an increase in the number of complaints about nurses and midwives. There was an increase of over 18% in the number of complaints assessed as suitable for further investigation, representing the highest number of allegations received by the regulator since 2005. The largest number of complaints came from employers of nurses and midwives followed by those from the police. Complaints from members of the public have also increased. Many complaints directly involve patients, most commonly concerning incidents of physical or verbal abuse and failure to communicate and respect the dignity of patients

Nurse regulator asked to do better

The Royal College of Nursing has called for a speedier performance from the nurse regulator for nurses waiting for fitness to practice hearings.

Cure the NHS

On Wednesday 1 July Cure the NHS travelled to Westminster to present their individual cases to the Department of Health in support of a Public Inquiry under the Inquiry Act 2005. Cure the NHS is asking people to visit the Patient Association website to sign the petition, if they haven't already done so

Mid Staffs NHS Trust refuses to publish report on Chief Executive

Mid Staffordshire NHS Trust has defied Ministers and refused to publish an independent report on its former Chief Executive. The trust has refused a request for the report to be released under the Freedom of Information Act despite former Health Secretary, Alan Johnson, asking for publication. The view from the Health Service Journal is that "the Mid Staffordshire Foundation Trust has shown contempt for its dead patients, the bereaved and local people by refusing to publish the report into the conduct of its former chief executive. An NHS that puts patients at the heart of what it does should embrace this openness. The arrogance of Mid Staffordshire in trying to hide the truth is breathtaking. The appalling care inflicted on its patients has left literally thousands of people wondering if their loved ones would still be alive if they had received better treatment. Their right to know what happened far outweighs the right to confidentiality of the chief executive" Source: Health Service Journal 25 June 2009

Laws could tackle elder abuse

A pledge has been made to lead a campaign for new laws in Wales to prevent the abuse of vulnerable older people. Help the Aged in Wales and Age Concern Cymru said it planned to review the issue and would launch the action if there was enough support. Scotland has passed a similar law

Welsh Assembly Government opens up debate on dementia

New plans to improve the support and care for individuals and their families living with dementia are out for consultation. The plan draws together current policies and strategies and proposes a series of actions for Wales to meet the challenges of planning and delivering better services for people with dementia

easyJet pledges to raise 'a million for a million' to help people with dementia

Budget airline easyJet today pledged to raise a million pounds to support the one million people who will develop dementia in the next ten years. It is committed to the new, ambitious fundraising target after learning about the current lack of government investment in dementia research

My Home Life launched in Wales

An all Wales programme to improve the lives of people in care homes has been launched. My Home Life Wales will work with care home residents, their relatives and staff to identify and share ideas that make life better for people who live in, visit or work in care homes across Wales. For more information email john.moore@helptheagedwales.org.uk 

Care home residents miss out on fresh air

For many older people living in care settings, going out of the front door can be a rare event. But, for prisoners in the UK it is a requirement that every individual spends an hour a day outside. The NAPA Breath of Fresh Air Annual challenge is therefore inviting care homes to open their doors and windows to new experiences including for those who are physically frail of have dementia. NAPA has produced a helpful resource ‘101 Ways to enjoy a Breath of Fresh Air’ and aims to raise awareness of the importance of activity at the heart of good care. For more information email info@napa-activities.co.uk or visit www.napa-activities.co.uk
Personalisation briefing for home care providers

This briefing outlines the principles of personalisation and the implications for home care providers. Issues such as capacity, recruitment and retention are discussed, as are the potential risks

EVENTS

Dementia Services Development Centre's 3rd International Conference: Facing the Future

14-16 September 2009

York Racecourse, York, England

For more information email jemma.galbraith@stir.ac.uk 

Developing A Culture of Respect

Friday, 16 October, 2009

RNIB Cymru, Cardiff

This one day workshop aims to help people who have faced barriers at work when trying to improve the quality of care. Delegates will be able to gain an understanding of  the range of responses available to help them tackle a lack of respect in the workplace;

share experiences with people in a similar position, distinguish between conflict and possible personality disorder and appreciate the concepts of  "The power of the coat" and "The power of crowds"

Dignity is More Than Just a Word

Wednesday 11 November, Talardy Hotel, St Asaph

Friday 13 November 2009, RNIB Cymru, Cardiff

These workshops are focused on fine tuning communication and listening skills to enrich your relationships with patients/clients, relatives and carers (and your colleagues). For more information email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk. Evaluation's from previous events can be downloaded from the documents section of the website
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